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Wendy’s Wanderings
WHERE WE’VE BEEN 
Bateau Bay Christmas Rally 
 
Attendees: Col & Vinnie Every, Joe & Wendy 

Agius, Terry & Lorraine Bain, Tony & Maria 
Battaglia, Mike & Leslie Stevenson, Col & Sue 
Bradshaw, John & Ethel Brennan, Robin & Dorothy 
Wells, Kevin & Carol Blakelock, Damien Tracey & 
Family, Rick & Maureen Riley, Ron & Bridie 
Scanes, Tony & Lynn McFadden, Neil & Michelle 
Batchelor, Peter & Pat Rowher, John & Tricia 
Spencer, Bob & Liz Beesley, Phil & Lynn Deaves, 
Dearnne Bugeja & Family, Neville & Joy 
Henderson, John & Margaret Lak, Bob & Helen 
Purcell, Darryl & Judy Smith, Fred & Sandi Junge,  
Mike & Lynn Robinson, Ian & Chris Bailey, and day 
visitors Greg & Judy Cavanagh , Mike & Wendy 
Fletcher. 

 
Members started arriving as early as Monday with 
all vans arrived and set up in time for happy hour 
Friday afternoon.  A dinner out Friday evening was 
arranged at the Shelley Beach Golf Club with 40 
attending, some of us used the courtesy bus and 
some chose to drive.   At least 70% ordered the 
special of the night a lobster and seafood plate, 
which I must say, was delicious, and all washed 
down with a few beers or glasses of wine. 
 
Saturday morning the sun shone bright for our 
Christmas function. Family members and guests 
began arriving early morning with the children 
eagerly awaiting the arrival of Santa. There were a 
few tears from some not so sure children as they 
went up to be presented with their gifts.  But you 
could see the smiles on the adults when many of 
the children went up to shake Santa’s hand and sit 
on his lap for their photos.  A very big thank you to 
John Brennan, you did an excellent job as our 
Santa and I think you may be asked again next year 
if that’s ok.   
 
Lunch was served and enjoyed by all, unfortunately 
a few missed out on the salads but all in all the 
quality was excellent, with a great time had by 
everyone. 
 
Ron & Bridie were smiling from ear to ear (very 
proud grandparents) as we all watched their qs their 

Granddaughter performed a tap dance for us. 
Everyone enjoyed the performance so much.  
 
After lunch, our biggest raffle yet was drawn, and 
congratulations to all the winners. Thank you to the 
members who made a prize donation as well as all 
the donations that went towards the Christmas 
hamper. We received so many goodies for the 
hamper that we could make up two very large 
baskets. 
 
Saturday evening we all strolled around enjoying 
the great light display from each van and voting on 
the overall winner with the best display.  Thank you 
to everyone for participating and congratulations to 
our winner Dearnne Bujega and her two little ones, 
Taylor & Chase. Well done, and we hope you enjoy 
your prize. 
 
We made use of the hall each evening with tables 
set up as a dinning room with most members 
gathering together each evening to dine together 
and discuss their daily activities. 
 
As usual morning teas ran into lunch and happy 
hour into dinner with many stories told and many 
laughs had.  Unfortunately for some of our workers 
Sunday morning came too soon and members 
began leaving the park, with many staying on to 
enjoy the excellent weather. 

 
Thank you to everyone who helped with the hall 
decorations, and the hall set up.  And a big thank 
you to you the members who attended this rally to 
make it such a success.  And we hope to see you 
next year at Swansea Gardens. 
 
Wendy Agius on behalf of your committee. 

 

            
 



 

                                                                                                   
 

Christmas Rally Raffle Prizes 
 Weber 200 gas BBQ valued at $300.00 

kindly donated by Jayco Hexham – Won by 
John & Ethel Brennan 

 Porta Loo Solution x 2 bottles – Donated by 
Jayco Hexham – One each to Tony 
Battaglia & Robin Wells 

 16 Piece Dinner Set – Donated by Jayco 
Hexham – won by Damian Stewart 

 2 Cases of Tooheys New – Donated by Neil 
& Michelle Batchelor – One each to Phil 
Deaves & Chris Bailey 

 Blow Vac – donated by Phil & Lyn Deaves – 
Won by Peter Rohwer 

 Cordless Hedge Trimmer – donated by Phil 
& Lyn Deaves – Won by Greg Cavanagh 

 Cordless 12” Edger Trimmer – donated by 
Phil & Lyn Deaves – Won by Rick Riley 

 Golf Umbrella – Donated by Jayco 
Melbourne - Won by Tony McFadden 

 Stainless Steel BBQ Kit set – Donated by 
Jayco Melbourne – Won by Rob Every 

 $50 Dinner Voucher at Lindeman’s Winery 
at their Pizza Café – Won by John & 
Margaret Lak 

 2 night’s accommodation on Powered Site 
for two adults - donated by Blue Lagoon 
Beach Resort – Won by Michelle & Neil 
Batchelor 

 2 x Christmas Hampers – Clothes baskets 
full of goodies – donated by the members of 
the Jayco Club of NSW.  – One each to 
Bridie Scanes & Karen Brown 

 Elizabeth Arden Cosmetic Bay donated by 
Tricia Spencer – Won by Sue Bradshaw 

  

Christmas Party Rally for next Year 20th 

– 27th November 2013 will be held at 

Swansea Gardens Lakeside Holiday Park 15 

Wallarah Street Swansea PH: 4971 2869 email 

Swansea@lakemacholidayparks.com.au & 

Web www.lakmacholidayparks.com.au. 25 sites 

have been reserved.  

Thank you to the 8 members who have already 
made a booking for this rally, if you know that you 
will be attending next years Christmas party rally 
would you please contact the park and book your 
site. Parks get very busy during this time and 
management does not like keeping sites for clubs 
with out early bookings particularly as this is 12 
months away.   
  

 

 

 

mailto:Swansea@lakemacholidayparks.com.au
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NEW YEARS EVE RALLY – THEME 

IS HAWAIIAN  
 
Its time to go out and raid those novelty shops for 
your fancy dress Hawaiian shirts skirts and garlands 
for a fun night at Cessnock Showground the location 
for our New Years Eve Rally.  Come along and join 
your fellow club members together with the members 
of the Jayco Southern Club and Jayco Hunter (3 
members) for a great evening of celebration.  Bring 
along your favorite CD’S, streamers & whistles to 
make this a fun evening. 
 
Location: Cessnock Showground Mt View Road 
Cessnock (the entrance just before the Big4 Caravan 
Park).  Sites do not need to be booked therefore you 
can arrive anytime after the 26

th
 December and leave 

anytime you wish. 
 
Tariff: $15 per night (cash only) toilets, showers, 
power and access to water. 
 
Monday 31

st
 evening meal is BYO there is a Bar-B-

Que available in the main building and plenty of 
fridge space for our use at all times.  We will set up 
under the betting ring where there is plenty of space 
for all of us and the area is well protected from the 
elements.  
 
JAYCO CLUB NSW MEMBERS PLEASE BRING A 

DESSERT TO SHARE 
 

JAYCO SOUTHERN MEMBERS ARE BRINGING 
NIBBLIES TO SHARE 

 

TRASH & TREASURE 
At this rally we thought that on the Saturday or 
Sunday morning we’d have a stall with items that 
we may wish to swap, sell or buy.  If you have 
anything that’s lying around your home and you 
would like to place on the stall, bring it along and 
see how you go. You may find what you have 
been looking for!! 

                         
 
 
 

 
Something for you to think about for next 
year – 16th March, 2013 
As we have no rally booked for March next year (other 

than the State rally in the first weekend) we thought that a 

day cruise would be appropriate.  Below is a brochure on 

a 6 ½ hour cruise which includes morning and afternoon 

tea, full buffet lunch as well as a running commentary.  It 

will be a great day to spend with friends on the water and 

if the weather is not so kind, there is shelter. At this stage I 

am only getting expressions of interest.  So if you are 

interested, please let me (Maria) know either by email or 

the next time you see me. 

Starship Cruises offers the trip that history is made of. This 

cruise is approximately 6-½ hour’s worth of fun, food and 

friendship 

As you join the crew of the M V Lady Kendall II, the last 

of the mini liners you commence the journey of a lifetime. 

The Lady Kendall cruises through the Brisbane Waters 

where you will observe a blend of residential areas and 

hinterland. The fast currents at the Rip Bridge caused by 

the change of tide do not even sway the Lady Kendall. We 

next view the only place in the world where five 

independent waterways meet. Those of you that have an 

eye for quality real estate will marvel at some of our breath 

taking waterfront homes.     

We head into Broken Bay, the first recorded sighting of 

Broken Bay was in 1770 when Captain Cook grandly 

dismissed it as “some broken land that appeared to form a 

bay”. Look for beautiful Lion Island named because the 

silhouette formed by its distinctive Shape. Barrenjoey 

Head rises from the water; its sheer cliffs are a spectacular 

sight. 

As we enter Pittwater on the one side you will look at 

stately waterfront homes, calm beaches and luxurious 

yacht clubs. On the other side is the magnificent bush- 

land of Kuring-gai Chase National Park. Heading to the 

Lower Hawkesbury, you will discover the only true fiords 

in the world outside Scandinavia. The great river is the 

largest river on the east coast of Australia. We will pass 

beautiful sandstone cliffs as we approach the town ship of 

Brooklyn and the unique Dangar Island, Sydney’s northern 

beach suburbs.  

Morning tea, buffet lunch, desert and afternoon tea will be 

served whilst cruising, plenty of time to take photos and 

maybe enjoy a light beverage from our licensed bar.or 

further information on this unforgettable journey contact 

Starship Cruises 02 43231655. 

Departing Gosford Public Wharf approx 9.30 am 

Cost $71.00 adult, $66.00 concession, $41.00 child. 

Lady Kendall is fully licensed.   Credit cards welcome, 

1.5% surcharge 



 

 
FIRST RALLY FOR 2013 – CURRARONG 

January 2013 
30

th
 – 6

th
 February 

Currarong  

 

Currarong Beachside 
Tourist 

 
Park Road 
Currarong 

PH: 44295415 
currarong@shoalhaven.nsw.go

v.au 

 
Joe & Wendy Agius 

 
rallies@jaycoclubnsw.com 

$30 per night for 3 night or 
more 
$180 for weekly booking or  
$36 per night for 2 nights  
 
sites can no longer be 
guaranteed book asap. 

There are lots of picturesque locations on the South Coast, you can visit Huskisson at beautiful Jervis Bay, there 
are 2 Dolphin Cruise Companies running 2 times per day.  Culburra is also a pretty coastal village, and Nowra has 
many shops if you want some retail therapy, and a visit to the famous fish and chips at Greenwell Point will be on 
the agenda also a dinner out at the local club.  The park has a great camp kitchen for our use and plenty of bar-b-

ques, Joe and I hope to see you there. 

HARRINGTON  
February  
20

th
 – 27

th
  

Harrington 

 
 

 
Big4 Harrington 

Holiday Park 
 

50 Crowdy Street 
Harrington 

PH: 6556 1228 
info@big4harringtonbeach.

com.au 

 

 
 

Bob & Liz Beesley 
beesley@botanybay.nsw.

gov.au 

 

$35 per night Mon to 
Fri 
$37 per night 
Weekends 
Stay 7 pay for 6 nights 
 
A further 10% group-
booking discount to be 
applied. 

 

Book Early 
Park gets very 
busy. 
 
Follow on to 
the NSW State 
Rally at 
Kempsey 

Booking for this rally can no longer be guaranteed, as this park gets very busy but please make contact with the 
park and book a site.  For those of us who will be attending the State Rally at Kempsey this location is a great stop 
off. 

March 
 

1
st

 – 3
rd

 
 

Kempsey 
 

NSW State 
Rally 

 

 
Kempsey 

Showground 
 

19 Sea Street, 
Kempsey 

All Bookings to 
 

John Spencer 
john.spencer007
@bigpond.com 

 

 

$130 includes 3 nights 
accommodation Fri – 
Sun, meet & greet 
Friday evening, formal 
sit down dinner 
Saturday evening, 
entertainment both 
nights. 

THEME – AKUBRA 

 

All facilities available 

 

Members please note: when you book into a park please email your host to inform them you will be 

attending their rally. 
On Behalf of Joe and myself, I would like to take this opportunity to wish all members and their 
families a very Merry Christmas and a safe and Happy New Year. 

 
 
Travel safe and enjoy your caravan, and I hope to see you soon at one of our Rallies.   
Regards Wendy 
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Maria’s Murmurings - December 
2012 

From the Secretary’s desk: 
We’ve just had our Christmas Rally which, I believe, was 

a success.  Santa arrived much to the delight of the 

children, both young and old, and he brought goodies for 

the children who had been nice (all year).  Lunch was 

delicious and the afternoon was spent lazing around, which 

is quiet the norm on our rallies. 

 

Later in the afternoon we had our General Meeting, the 

minutes of which are attached.  The one item to consider is 

that the members unanimously agreed to change the 

Constitution to reflect the new due date for the renewal of 

fees to occur on 31
st
 May inlieu of 30

th
 June. 

 
Happy Birthday to the December babies 

Irene Fonte (7
th

); Gary Blake (7
th

); Daniel Batchelor (7
th

); 
Anne Hayes (9

th
); Jeff Demanuele (14

th
); Col Bradshaw 

(16
th

); Dick Betts (17
th

); Tricia Spencer (21
st

); John Thorpe 
(21

st
); Colin Every (26

th
);  Jenny Hewitt (28

th
); Lorraine 

Barrett (28
th

); Fred Junge (28
th

); Thelma Betts (31
st

) 

 
General Meeting Minutes held at Blue 

Lagoon Beach Resort on Saturday 24th 
November, 2012 

 Present:  
Joe & Wendy Agius, Tony & Maria Battaglia, Bob & 
Liz Beesley, Terry & Lorraine Bain, Peter & Pat 
Rohwer, Robin & Dorothy Wells, Mike & Lesley 
Stevenson, Rick & Maureen Riley, Fred & Sandy 
Junge, Tony & Lyn McFadden, John & Tricia Spencer, 
Ron & Bridie Scanes, Colin & Vinnie Every, Neville & 
Joy Henderson, John & Ethel Brennan, Ian & Chris 
Bailey, Col & Sue Bradshaw, Phil & Lyn Deaves, Greg 
& Judi Cavanagh, Kevin & Carol Blakelock, Darryl & 
Judy Smith, Neil & Michelle Batchelor, Mick & Lyn 
Robinson, John & Margaret Lak, Damian & Tracy 
Stewart, Helen Purcell, 

 
Apologies received from:  
Ray & Lorraine Gardner, Roger & Jenny Hewitt, 
Robert Purcell, Ken & Christine Black, Mike & Wendy 
Fletcher, Ernie & Carline Ross, Laurie Schneider 

  
Before going into the General Meeting proceedings, 
Ron welcomed Darryl & Judy Smith to the Rally as it 
was their first rally and are our Queensland members. 
Ron wished them a good time.  
  
General meeting was declared open at 4.05pm 
  

1.     Acceptance of Minutes of the General Meeting 
held at Happy Halidays on July 10

th
, 2012 

a.     Moved by Lorraine Bain  
b.    Seconded – Tony Battaglia 

All in favour, motion was carried 

 2.    One outstanding point on Ron who was to 

contact Jayco Hunter to invite to attend the 
combined rally with Jayco Southern at 
Cessnock for New Year’s Eve.  No response 
has been received and therefore can say that 
they will not be attending this rally. 

  
Secretary’s report –  
As at June 2012 the club had 83 vans as members.  
As it stands presently that has been reduced to 58 
member vans.  The last remaining 14 from the 
promotion we ran in 2009 have all dropped off except 
for 2 members.  In total we have lost 25 members, 13 
of which were outside the promotion. 
 
It was also noted that Ray’s Outdoors have pulled 
their sponsorship from the club, therefore the number 
which appears on your club membership card is null 
and void.  To gain any discount, you will need to join 
their VIP programme which is free.  All advertising 
will be pulled from the newsletter. 
 

 Secretary’s Report moved by Maria Battaglia 

 Seconded by Bridie Scanes 
 
Treasurer’s Report –  
Liz reported that in the Investment Account we had a 
balance of $2456.70 while the working account had a 
balance of $1007.54. Outstanding payments totalled 
$134.14. Received $30 from Dearnne to renew 
Membership and profits from Raffle amounted to 
$550.00.   
 

 Treasurer’s report moved by Liz Beesley 

 Seconded by Damian Stewart 

Web Master’s Report 
Helen reported that the recipe book is still being 
worked on, but is sadly lacking in variety of recipes. 
Please email your recipes to Helen so that they may 
be included. 
There is still heaps of problems with the photos – but 
this will get sorted. 
 

 Web report moved by Helen Purcell 

 Seconded by Sue Bradshaw 

 
Newsletter Editor Report 
Terry reported that the newsletter is issued each 
month but over the last few months, there have been 
no recipes or any information on free camp sites.  
Please, if you can contribute, please do so.  Also 
remember is you have anything to sell or want to buy 
something, the newsletter can accommodate you . 

 Report Moved by Terry Bain. 

 Seconded by Neil Batchelor 

Rally Co-ordinator Report 
Wendy reported that the next rally is at Cessnock for 
New Year’s Eve.  There is an attendance sheet going 
round for those who are interested in attending.  Next 
year’s rally schedule will be discussed in General 
Business. 

 Report Moved by Wendy Agius 

 Seconded Judy Cavanagh 



State Association Update 
John Spencer reported: 
The State Rally in March 2013 at Kempsey 
Showground has 120 vans attending.  All is in 
readiness for the rally.  Meet and greet on Friday 
night has been scheduled in.  Caterers have been 
booked as well as the entertainment.  Watsons at 
Port Macquarie is sponsoring the rally with both cash 
and prizes.  Programme almost finalised. 
 
2013 National Rally at Rockhampton – 600 vans 
have booked in. We have 12 members from this club 
attending.  If you cannot attend, please let John or 
the rally registrar know.  If you are on a waiting list, 
don’t despair as there are always cancellations. Final 
payments are not due till June 2013. 
 
2014 State Rally – Mingara at Tumbi Umbi will not 
proceeding as there are no facilities.  Bathurst 
Showground is fully equipped and they are happy to 
have us.  Halls are available.  We’re only waiting on 
prices. It is envisaged that we will be jointly hosting 
this rally along with Jayco Southern and am hoping 
that it will entail one visit to get things organised.  
We’re looking to utilise the Information Centre to 
organise entertainment and catering. All will be 
finalised by the end of the Kempsey Rally 
 
 

General Business: 
The Committee is recommending to have the 
Constitution changed to allow membership fees to be 
paid by the 31

st
 May for two reasons (1) As the State 

Association fees are due by the 30
th
 June the club does 

not want to run the risk of not having enough funds to 
cover these fees and (2) we will be able to pay for the 
exact number of financial members. 
 
The above motion was put to the meeting and all 
members voted in favour. Motion carried. 
The Constitution will be updated as per the below: 

10 (2) (a) except as provided by paragraph (b) 
before 1 June in each calendar year or 
           (b) if the member becomes a member 
on or after 1 June in any calendar year on 
becoming a member and before 1 June in each 
succeeding calendar year. 
 

(2) Tricia Spencer took the floor and made the following 
comments: 
Thanked Santa for doing a wonderful job. 
Thanked the committee for organising today’s lunch. 
After some discussions on the catering of today’s meal, 
Tricia moved that the club have all future Christmas 
lunches catered for. 
Seconded by Wendy 
Motion was passed and carried. 
 
It was also agreed to that members were prepared to 
go to $20 per head for the meal.  However, it must be 
noted that even though $20 is spent, we still must look 
at the quantity that is being delivered as we do not want 
people to miss out on anything. 
 

Action Point: Wendy to speak to the Caterers about fine 
tuning the serving process and advise that some 
members did miss out due to food running out. 

Action Completed 29
th
 November - I have been 

advised by spit roast caterers that a refund equal 
to 8 meals will be sent to us total of $108 with 
their apologies.  
The committee has agreed to place this amount 
into club account which will go towards a club 
function. 
 
Damian Stewart complimented everyone who was 
involved in organising today’s function to a job well 
done. 
Terry also advised that the judging for the best 
decorated van would happen this evening and all votes 
are to go to Wendy. 
 
Wendy then advised that in future all Caravan Park 
bookings will be made from Thursday to Monday as 
many members were attending these days and she did 
not want to hold up any sites unnecessarily. If members 
wish to attend more days, it was up to them to advise 
the park of their stay, which is the case anyway. 
 
All attendance sheets will be signed in from Thursday 
to Monday as this is the official rally dates. 

 
The Rally schedule for 2013 was then discussed.  A 
complete and up to date schedule will be released 
when completed. 

31
st
 

December 
2012 

Cessnock 
Showground 

20
th
 Feb, 

2013 
Harrington 

1
st
 – 3

rd
 

March, 2013 
Kempsey State 
Rally 

28
th
 March Griffith 

4
th
 – 7

th
 April Corryong Vic 3

rd
 – 10

th
 

April 
Narrabeen 

1
ST

 – 8
th
 May Berry (AGM) 5

th
 – 12

th
 

June 
One Mile 
Beach 

24
th
 – 31

st
 

July 
Happy Halidays 28

th
 

August 
Stockton 

23
rd

 Sept Rockhampton 
Nat Rally 

23
rd

 
October 

Camden 

20
th
 Nov Swansea 

(Christmas) 
29

th
 Dec Cessnock 

It was asked which of these parks are dog friendly. 
 
Meeting closed 5.20pm 

Christmas Wishes to everyone 

           
On behalf of Tony and myself, I’d like to wish each 
and every one of you a very happy Christmas and 
many many safe travels in 2013. – Maria & Tony 

Battaglia 



LEGAL LIABILITY INSURANCE 
 
At a recent rally information session the matter 
of insurance cover in relation to your caravan 
was raised and discussed. I have examined a 
number of the leading insurers policies and set 
out details for your information. This cover 
applies to Comprehensive Insurance or Third 
Party Property Damage Covers. 
What is caravan legal liability? 
Caravan legal liability means that an Australian 
Court or other judicial body finds, or the insurer 
accepts in writing, that as a result of an accident, 
you, or a person using your caravan with your 
permission, is legally responsible to pay 
compensation for; 

 Loss or damage to property owned or 
controlled by someone else, or 

 The death or bodily injury to another 
person. 

Insurers have different limits of liability (sum 
insured) on this section.  
CIL give a legal liability cover of $ 20,000,000 
NRMA give a legal liability cover of $ 20,000,000 
GIO give a legal liability cover of $ 10,000,000 
on towed caravans 
The cover is generally limited to Australian 
States and Territories and is in force when your 
caravan is being towed, stationary at a caravan 
park, free camp or indeed at your home 
address. 
Personal Liability Insurance cover attaching 
to Home Contents. 
Personal Liability covers the legal liability of you 
or your family (normally residing with you) for; 

 Loss or damage to property owned or 
controlled by someone else, or 

 The death or bodily injury to another 
person. 

 In an incident that takes place away from 
your normal home site but within 
Australia  

It excludes claims arising from using or owning a 
vehicle (except for a bicycle, mobility scooter, 
wheelchair, golf buggy, cart or remote controlled 
toy). 
 
The limit any one incident is normally either $ 
10,000,000 or $20,000,000. This cover includes 
legal costs when the insurer’s lawyers handle 
any claim.  
Remember: If you are involved in an incident do 
not admit liability without the approval of your 
insurers. 
This information is not given as professional 
advice and if you require further information you 
should consult your insurers Product Disclosure 
Statement. 
 
Neville Henderson 

G'day to you all out there. 
 
Whilst in Cobar recently we picked up a broucher 

for Billabourie Riverside Tourist Park on the 

Kidman Way just outside of Hillston...And as we 

were heading in that direction we decided to 

"Check It Out". 

Billabourie is actually a working cattle and farming 

property owned by the Parr family, And they have 

set aside an area for us travellers who enjoy a 

nomadic lifestyle. The setup can best be 

described in one word as WOW. Billabourie 

Riverside Tourist Park is on the banks of the 

Lachlan river where you can drop in a line and 

hopefully you will catch a Murray Cod or a Yellow 

Belly...There are fire pits aplenty where your 

catch can go straight from the river to the pan 

YUMMY. 

There is a brand new Amenities block inclusive of 

disabled facilities for those of you (and me) who 

need them. There are natural grassy powered 

sites and plenty of non powered campsites with 

firepits. There is an abundance of firewood 

around. 

It is dog friendly but your dog must be kept on a 

lead at all times as the property is a working farm 

and there are working dogs in the area. 

To get there take the Kidman Way towards Cobar 

from Hillston and 36 kilometres out (just over the 

lachlan river} you will come to Mt Grace road on 

your right...Travel 12 Kilometres along Mt Grace 

road (good gravel road) where you will come to the 

Billabourie homestead. 
 

After opening and then closing the gate proceed a 

short way till you come to the camping area 

(adjacent to the homestead) where there are 

instructions as to what you have to do then. 
 

I recommend this campsite to you all out there 

and I hope you enjoy your stay there as we did. 

Barry & Lee  

The Nomadic Tait's  

Two Irishmen were waiting at the bus 

stop when a truck went past loaded up 

with rolls of turf.  

Jimmy said, “I’m gonna do dat when I 

win da lottery.”  

“What's dat den?” asks Mikey.  

“Send me lawn away to be mowed." 

 



          
 

RECIPE OF THE MONTH 
 

 
Home Made Ricotta (so easy and delicious) 
Ingredients: 
 2 Litres full cream milk 
   1 cup fresh cream (in cardboard container) 
   1 teaspoon salt 
   3 tablespoons fresh lemon juice 

 
Method: 
Line a sieve with cheesecloth or a clean chucks cloth 
and place over a bowl. 
In a large, heavy pot over moderate heat, bring the 
milk, cream and salt to a boil, stirring constantly to 
prevent scorching. Add the lemon juice, reduce the 
heat to low and continue stirring until curds form, 
about 3 minutes. 
Pour the mixture into the lined sieve and let drain, 
about 10 minutes. Remove the ricotta from the sieve 
to a medium bowl, discarding the liquid; allow to cool 
in refrigerator before using. 
 
Wendy Agius 

 

THIS DOES WORK.  

WD 40 also: 

21) Lubricates gear shift on lawn mowers. 

22) Rids kids rocking chairs and swings of squeaky noises. 

23) Lubricates tracks in sticking home windows and makes 

them easier to open. 

24) Spraying an umbrella stem makes it easier to open and 

close. 

25) Restores and cleans padded leather dashboards in 

vehicles, well as vinyl bumpers. 

26) Restores and cleans roof racks on vehicles. 

27) Lubricates and stops squeaks in electric fans. 

28) Lubricates wheel sprockets on tricycles, wagons, and 

bicycles for easy handling. 

29) Lubricates fan belts on washers and dryers and keeps 

them running smoothly. 

30) Keeps rust from forming on saws and saw blades, and 

other tools. 

31) Removes splattered grease on stove. 

32) Keeps bathroom mirror from fogging. 

33) Lubricates prosthetic limbs. 

34) Keeps pigeons off the balcony (they hate the smell). 

35) Removes all traces of duct tape. 

36) Folks even spray it on their arms, hands, and knees to 

relieve arthritis pain 

37) Florida’s favourite use 'Cleans and removes love bugs 

from grills and bumpers.' 

38) Protects the Statue of Liberty from the elements. 

39) WD-40 attracts fish. Spray a LITTLE on live bait or 

lures and you will be catching the big one in no time. 

40) Ant bites. It takes the sting away immediately and 

stops the itch. 

41) WD-40 is great for removing crayon from walls. Spray 

on the mark and wipe wit h a clean rag. 

42) If you've washed and dried a tube of lipstick with a 

load of laundry, saturate the lipstick spots with WD-40 and 

presto the lipstick is gone! 

43) If you spray WD-40 on the distributor cap, it will 

displace the moisture and allow the car to start. 

 

Keep a can of WD-40 in your kitchen cabinet. It is good 

for oven burns or any other type of burn. It takes the 

burned feeling away and heals with NO scarring. 

Remember, the basic ingredient is FISH OIL* 

A woman goes to her doctor for her annual check-up.  

The nurse starts with certain basic items.  

How much do you weigh?' she asks.  

'Eight and a half stone,' the woman says.  

The nurse puts her on the scales and tells her weight is 

actually ten stone.  

The nurse asks, 'Your height?'  

'5 foot 8 !!!', she says.  

The nurse checks and says that she only measures 5' 2'.  

She then takes her blood pressure and tells the woman that 

it is very high.  

'Of course it's HIGH !!!' the woman screams, 'When I 

came in here I was tall and slender....  

Now I'm short and fat !!!' 

 

Club Committee:  
President:  
Ron Scanes:  ronscanes@optusnet.com.au 

Vice President: 
Sue Bradshaw: bradshaw_s@ymail.com 

Secretary: 

Maria Battaglia:  info@jaycoclubnsw.com  

Treasurer: 

 Liz Beesley:  beesleyl@botanybay.nsw.gov 
Rally Co-Coordinator 

Wendy Agius:  rallies@jaycoclubnsw.com 

Newsletter Editor 

Terry Bain:  newsletters@jaycoclubnsw.com 

Committee Member 

Phillip Deaves: phillip.deaves@toro.com 

Committee Member 

Mike Fletcher: Mfle6575@bigpond.net.au 

Committee Member: (Web Master) 

hrpurcell@bigpond.com  
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Below is the rally schedule for 2013-14 voted by members at the Bateay Bay Rally, I have not as yet 
contacted some of the parks in regards to tariff and site availability therefore some of the dates may not 
be available to us, once I have done this I will email out the completed Rally Schedule in the correct 
format to you in January.  

Rally Location Rally Date 
Currarong – South Coast 

Currarong Beachside Tourist Park 
(1st rally for 2013) This Rally has been pre -booked 

30th January to 6th February 
Hosts Joe & Wendy Agius 
rallies@jaycoclubnsw.com 

 
Harrington Big4 Holiday Park 

 
This Rally has been pre -booked 

20th – 27th February 
Hosts Bob & Liz Beesley 

(Follow on to Kempsey arrive at 
Kempsey 27th April) 

Kempsey - NS W State Rally 
Rally cost $130 includes 3 nights accommodation 

meet & greet plus finger food Friday evening, formal 
sit down dinner Saturday evening, entertainment 

both nights. Theme AKUBRA. Additional nights $20 

1st – 3rd March 
All bookings to John Spencer 

 
john.spencer007@bigpond.com 

Griffith – Food & Wine Festival 
Griffith Tourist Park $30 per night 

28th March to 2nd April 
Host Terry & Lorraine Bain 

 
Corryong Victoria  - Man from Snowy Mountain 
Festival $50 for week end Thursday- Monday 

Toilets –Showers- No Water or Power  
 

Staying at the Recreational Park  (Golf Club) directly 
opposite events 

All booking for this one to Wendy please ASAP 

4th – 7th April 
Alternate location for those needing 

power  
Colac Colac Caravan Park 02 

60761520   
 Mt Mittamatite Caravan Park 02 

60761152 
Both of these parks are located in 

Corryong 
Narrabeen Lakeside Tourist Park  3rd – 10th April 

Alternate Rally for those not attending 
Griffith & Corryong 

Toowoon Bay Tourist Bay (Berry Showground as 
discussed at General Meeting is not available for this 

time) - Club AGM 

1st – 8th May 
 

One Mile Beach  - June long weekend 
This Rally has been pre-booked 

5th – 12th June 
Host Committee 

Hallidays Point  - Christmas in July 
Happy Hallidays Tourist Park 

This Rally has been pre -booked 

24th – 31st July 
 

  
Stockton 

 

 
28th August – 4th September  

Rockhampton – National Rally 
Rally Cost $375 (fully booked with wait list only) 

23rd Sept  - 2nd October 
 

 
Camden – Poplar Caravan Park 

 

23rd  - 30th October 
Host Joe & Wendy Agius 

Swansea for Club Christmas Party 
Swansea Gardens Tourist Park  

20th – 27th November 
Hosts Committee 

 
New Year Eve Rally Cessnock 

 
27th December to 2nd January 

Nowra Wildlife Park 5th – 12th February 2014 
Host Damien & Tracey Stewart 

March 2014 
We need as many members from our Club to attend 
this rally to show support to the committee and the 

event. 
Location To be advised but looks like Bathurst  

7th - 9th March 2014 
State Rally 

Hosted by Jayco Club NSW &  
Jayco Southern 
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